FIRST WITH THE NEWS
ADVENT / CHRISTMAS 2016 EDITION
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First United Church 

Seeking to be a welcoming community of Christian faith, 

proclaiming and celebrating the love of God in Jesus Christ 

through the Inspiration of the Holy Spirit.

Delivered by: ______________________________________________________
Please visit our website!  www.firstunitedchurch.weebly.com

UPCOMING DATES & EVENTS 
NOVEMBER

Sat., Nov. 5 – *SCRAP’N FOR FIRST 9am to 4pm (pg 11)

Sun., Nov. 6 - *SECRET SANTA BAGS will be out in the sanctuary (pg 12)
Wed., Nov. 23 – *TRUSTEES’ Meeting @ 7pm at the home of Bob Floyd

Sat., Nov. 19 – *HOLLY FAIR CHRISTMAS BAZAAR (pgs 13 & 14)

Sun., Nov. 20 – *CONGREGATIONAL VISIONING
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Mon., Nov. 28 - *MOVIE NIGHT with Roger “Les Miserables” 7-9:30 (pg 16)
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DECEMBER

Sat., Dec. 3 - *THE HAT AND MITT RUN – 8am  (pg 17) __) 

Sun., Dec. 4 – *ADVENT 2  - GIFT SUNDAY   

*SECRET SANTA bags are returned BY today (pg 12)
*We invite you to bring non-perishable food items for Christmas Care (pg 12) 

Mon., Dec. 5 - *MOVIE NIGHT with Roger “It’s a Wonderful Life” 7-9:30 (pg 16)

Mon., Dec. 5- Fri., Dec. 9 - *CHRISTMAS SHOPPE will be using the Gym (pg17)

Sun., Dec. 11 – *ADVENT 3

*CHRISTMAS VISITATION SUNDAY (pg 17)

Sun., Dec. 18 – *ADVENT 4 (pg 18)
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Worship will include the Bethlehem Pageant
Saturday, December 24 –*CHRISTMAS EVE (pg 18)
CANDLELIGHT COMMUNION SERVICE at 9pm 

Sunday Worship December 25 - *CHRISTMAS DAY (pg 18)
Worship Service at 10:30am
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FROM ROGER’S DESK

The angel Gabriel said to Mary, a virgin engaged to a man whose name was Joseph, “Do not be afraid, Mary, for you have found favour with God. And now, you will conceive in your womb and bear a son and you will name him Jesus….The Holy Spirit will come upon you and the power of the Most High will overshadow you…
For nothing will be impossible with God.  (cf Luke 126-38)

 

“When the fullness of time had come, God sent his Son, born of a woman, born under the law, in order to redeem those who were under the law, so that we might receive adoption as children. And because you are children, God has sent the Spirit of his Son into our hearts, crying, Abba! Father!”   (Galatians 4:4-6, NRSV)

 

His humanity was real; he had a natural body, and he entered the world by birth. His humanity was a humbling of himself: “emptying himself, taking the form of a slave, being born in human likeness and being found in human form, he humbled himself…” subjecting himself to earthly limitations, even down to the helplessness of infancy.

 

This particular birth, which we call “the Incarnation”, the “inbreak of God”, is highlighted during the season of Advent/Christmas. In our tradition, we begin with a tree-trimming on Advent 1(Nov. 27) followed by a community meal. The tree is decorated with Chrismons, symbols of faith, & the first Advent Candle of Hope is lit.

Advent 2 (Dec.4 - Peace) includes a time of remembering those who are now “part of the cloud of witnesses” spending Christmas with Jesus, in heaven. Advent 3 (Dec.11) the Advent Candle of Joy is lit.  Advent 4 (Dec.18 - Love) includes a children’s pageant that seeks to highlight the birth story with children in costume in the “manger tableau”. Christmas Eve is a candlelight communion service at 9pm and we gather on Sunday (Christmas Day) for a kid friendly family worship at 10:30am (informal dress…pajamas OK). 

 

And behind the birth is the meaning for us as Christ followers. As the Apostle Paul reminds us, Jesus became as we are that we might become as he is; he joined himself to us that we, united with him, might rise to his glorious life. And one of the best gifts that we often neglect?….the Spirit of Jesus in our hearts!  The gift was given that first Christmas…the Father sent the Son and the Son sent the Spirit…and the gift goes on!
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Bless you big time as you prepare to celebrate THE BIRTH!

United Church Process of Calling a New Minister
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“Invitation to be involved in our “Visioning/Renewal Process”
Whenever there is a notice of an upcoming change in pastoral relationships the United Church mandates that the congregation go through a “visioning process” before they can call a new minister. 

 

The Board of First United, in its wisdom, felt that hiring an outside source to take us through a visioning process would be an excellent way to help us get the most meaningful results that we would need to complete our mandate… in order to begin our search for new leadership. Our hope would be to have a new minister(s) in place as close as we can to Roger’s retirement date next summer. The L3 Consulting group will work closely with the Ministry Profile Cttee. (RLT.. Renewal Leadership Team) appointed by the Board to expedite the United Church mandate.  Committee members are:  Ray Bosveld (chairperson), Cheryl Muma (secretary), Clare Beamish, Justin Chute, Gus Langley, Richard Routhier and Sharlene Scott.  

By the time this Newsletter is distributed we will have completed our first Congregational Visioning event set for Sunday, October 30 led by the two leaders from the L3 Consulting group, Jason Dykstra and Susan Siemens. 

 

We hope that this process will be a catalyst for renewal on a personal and congregational level; as the consulting group stated: “renewal is first and foremost a spiritual journey, for each person in the congregation and for the congregation collectively. The key spirit that drives renewal is listening for God’s leading. ….as we ask ourselves these kinds of questions….going forward…”  How is God calling First…..Who are we? Why are we here? How are we called to be together? How are we called to relate to our larger community?  What are our strengths?  What are our challenges?
 

We thank God, in advance, for the new leadership that God will already have chosen and for the new growth, in the Spirit, for our community of faith!   ……………..Amen

Who is L3 Group? 
Being invited into a congregation is not an invitation that L3 Group takes lightly.  Every time that we are invited to journey alongside a church is an immense privilege and honour for us.  L3 Group, formerly known as ARC Ministries (Associates Resourcing the Church), has been serving churches and faith-based organizations for 10 years already.  The question we routinely get from congregations is, who is L3 Group?  To answer that, let’s go back about 6 years.  

Many churches and organizations take a lot of time to define their core values as a way to guide their community’s behaviour.                                   (continued…) 

Core values are those deeply ingrained principles that guide all of a congregation’s or organization’s actions.  They are not to be taken lightly, however, often they are.  Take for example the commonly held values of communication, respect, integrity, and excellence.  They sound pretty good, do they not?  These are the values of the organization, Enron, and although they are an extreme example, they are not the only body to hold similarly, hollow values.  At L3 Group, 6 years ago, our team sat down with this question – What are the principles that will guide all of our actions?  Through our discussions, we landed on three values that struck us to our core: Love, listen, and lead.  

Whether we are journeying alongside a congregation, working with a business, or having conversations with each other, these are the values that guide our behaviour.  We are committed to loving the people we serve.  This is not for who they could become, but rather, for who they are.  Their strengths, the challenges they are facing, we are committed to loving those we serve for who they are in that time, place, and moment.  

We seek to listen at all times for God’s leading and for the wisdom each person has to offer the conversation.  This involves two levels of listening, firstly, ensuring that each of our consultants are engaging in spiritual practices to assist them in listening for God’s leading.  Secondly, it involves honouring the wisdom that each person brings into each conversation and dialogue (for we all bring with us the wisdom of our experiences).

We lead with integrity, humility, grace, and courage.  This means that each of our consultants come from a place of wholehearted leading.  Each time we journey alongside a client, we bring our whole selves into that relationship.  We speak the truth in love, extend grace to ourselves and those around us, and lead through vulnerability and transparency.  

When L3 Group journeys with your church, you are not just getting the individuals that you physically see in your church, you are getting a team of L3 professionals to aid in the quality of work that is offered.   

In addition, as we do our work, we commit to engaging leaders, to tailoring our interventions to meet the needs of each group with whom we work, to thinking theologically about our work and to maintaining high standards of excellence, continuous learning and innovation.
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NOTES FROM JODY

The Christmas/Advent newsletter offers an opportunity for me to reflect 
on this wonderful season and the meaningful work everyone involved 
with the music ministry at First United begins to create for our Advent/
Christmas worship services.  We welcome Jerome Thomas who will 
play guitar/sing in our worship every other week continuing the 
amazing leadership that Jim Furneaux shared with our Church 
community for many years.  The Senior Choir has had new members 
join them in song and always welcome more!  The Children's Choir 
will sing during our Christmas Pageant on Sunday, December 18.  
There will also be special musical guests throughout Advent.  
Thank to all who rehearse, play and sing!  Let the season begin!  
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Blessings, 
Jody
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NEWS & VIEWS FROM THE PEWS

**What Christmas Means To Me – by John Surmacz
With Christmas just around the corner, I would like to share the following thoughts.

Gen 1:27  (ASV)And God created man in his own image, in the image of God     

     created he him; male and female created he them.

This verse tells us that God created man or Adam in His own image. I believe that the heavenly host knew about God’s plan. Just imagine all the angels waiting in anticipation to see this new being. They probably wondered what he would be like. Would he be like God or something else? Nothing is documented as to the actual thoughts of the angels. God knows the future so, He knew the outcome for Adam. Maybe the angels also knew and that’s why they stayed quiet. Now let’s look at what happened when the last Adam or Jesus was born.

Luke 2:10  And the angel said unto them, Be not afraid; for behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy which shall be to all the people: 

Luke 2:11  for there is born to you this day in the city of David a Saviour, who is Christ the Lord. 

Luke 2:12  And this is the sign unto you: Ye shall find a babe wrapped in swaddling clothes, and lying in a manger. 

Luke 2:13  And suddenly there was with the angel a multitude of the heavenly host praising God, and saying, 

Luke 2:14  Glory to God in the highest, And on earth peace among men in whom he is well pleased.

The angels weren’t quiet. It says the multitude of heavenly hosts were praising God .You can imagine the sound that that would make .It would shake the earth to its core. This tells me even the angels knew what Jesus would do for mankind. There was no failure in His future. He would do exactly what God had destined him to achieve. He would bring man back to the state that God had intended him to be the whole time. He was to be blessed and He was to have dominion over the whole earth.

This is why we should celebrate the birth of Christ. We should praise God just like the heavenly host did at Jesus’ actual birth. Not just quietly but from the roof tops. Because of Christ we are now blessed and have dominion over all the earth. Christmas is just that. It’s an acknowledgement of what the birth of our savior means to all born again Christians. Have a MERRY CHRISTMAS!

(NEWS & VIEWS continued….)
MORE NEWS & VIEWS FROM THE PEWS……

**You may have noticed in the bulletins on Sunday: Ministers: All the People of God…   And a shout out to those who take this biblical mandate seriously and are “ministering” (means serving) where they have been “called”.

Sara Turner is one of our “ministers” serving with “Teach for Canada” working with First Nations communities and First Nations people in the North. This will be a two year teaching stint and our thoughts and prayers are with her as she seeks to make a difference in our world.  Bless you big time Sara!
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**Open invitation from Jennifer (Pincombe) & Richie Shilliday and their family to “Come Stay” with them in Dundrum, Ireland at RIOT House.  RIOT is a registered non-profit youth charity.  RIOT House will not only be a great getaway spot for you but will also benefit the future generation of Dundrum and surrounding area.  For more information, check out their website at www.riotdundrum.co.uk
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THANK YOU to everyone who participated in our 
BOSTON PIZZA NIGHT on October 17th!  
A GREAT time was had by all … and $1000 
was deposited to the General Fund!  Amazing!
THANK YOU to everyone who helped with the 
FALL RUMMAGE SALE.  We had lots of good stuff!!  
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Our profit was $3,357.30 for the General Fund!
First United – You Are Always Welcome
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A lady at our Rummage Sale said she had always admired our church and thought of attending.  She had previously had an upsetting experience visiting a church where she was told she was “sitting in someone else’s pew”.  This had discouraged her from dropping in at any other churches.  I told her we are “a welcoming 
community” and hoped she would come out  and join us.

Submitted by Edith Nimmo, Membership Committee Chairperson

DOORS OPEN at First United

First United was one of 15 St. Thomas heritage landmarks included in the Ontario Heritage Trust event held on October 15.  It was a successful & enjoyable day – 55 people visited our church.

We played a video of the re-building of the church following the fire in 1946.  Many of the visitors watched the entire video.

Cards were attached to each of the 10 pews where there are carvings, explaining their symbolic purpose.

We met many interesting people – one being the grandson of John Putherbough from London, Ontario – the contractor & builder of the new church.  The grandson tunes and repairs organs, and has worked on our organ, so he is quite familiar with our church.  Many of the visitors were from London.  A lady from Poplar Hill attended Church School here as a young girl.  Her father was Dr. Glen Sawyer and she remembers going with her dad after church service to make rounds at the Memorial Hospital.
All were impressed by the beauty of the church, the cheery Fellowship Room and the shiny floors.

Sincere thanks to our volunteers:  Ruth & Gary Zions, June Harris, Leah Turner, Ken Lunn, Mary Virginia Towers, Jim Conrad, Gus Langley, Wayne Lalonde, Sharon Hutchinson.  A special thank you to Lori & Dave for all their extra work.

With thanks,

The Membership Committee
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            SECRET SANTA BAGS
            WILL BE AVAILABLE IN THE SANCTUARY

              Sunday, November 6

Please help yourself to a bag marked either girl or boy and the age you would like to shop for.  Once you have shopped, please return your gift/s back to the sanctuary as soon as you like, or BY GIFT SUNDAY, Dec. 4
Christmas Care will be picking them up the very next day.

 

Helpful Hints for Santa Bags:

· Please don’t gift wrap.

· Don’t hesitate to buy more than one of the same gift – you will be helping more than one child. (Our gifts from each bag will be separated to cover as many children as possible – the need is great.)
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Some gift suggestions: puzzles, colouring books, crayons, markers, gloves, mittens, hats, age appropriate toys (store clerks can be helpful with ideas and Moms in our congregation too!).

 

OUR GIFTS WILL GO TO CHRISTMAS CARE 
and from there they will be distributed along 
with FOOD HAMPERS.
 

If you would like to contribute to the FOOD HAMPERS, please bring non perishable food items on our GIFT SUNDAY, DEC. 4
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Our Secret Santa Project has become a tradition here at First Church. Thanks to the generosity of this congregation, thousands of children have received Christmas Gifts & many families - groceries.
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    HOLLY FAIR CHRISTMAS BAZAAR
    Saturday November 19, 2016 from 9am - noon
We are excited for everyone to attend our Holly Fair 2016. We know you will see friends and family and enjoy your shopping time. 
So many great treasures and gifts to buy for that special someone, or even for yourself. Months, days and hours of preparation, so many people working together, has come down to this one day.  We try to create a “shopping experience”, not just a typical church bazaar. 

As you hear of requests for help or donations to the Holly Fair, we would ask you to consider how you can personally see an opportunity to participate….We realize that all our lives are busy with many things these days but we ask you to think how you can help, no matter what size that help may be…Big or Small…There are many ways to contribute to this great event.   We need your help and support in whatever way you can contribute…

The Holly Fair is a great fundraiser but it is also a great way for First United to open

it’s doors to the community at large. To show the community what a special place

this is and the people that have chosen to be part of its faith family.
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Holly Fair Convenor Team 2016

Holly Fair Café



Sue Moore
 



Bake Shop


Lois Whiteman

Country Store



Cheryl Muma

Holiday Entertaining


Betty Lou Donaldson

Bookstore



Edith Nimmo/Sharon Hutchison 

Children’s Corner Store


Kim Hughson & Ruth Zions



[image: image24.jpg]


Attic Treasures



Leslie Pipes

Crafter’s Market



Sherry Johnstone

Door Draw Prizes/Silent Auction

Sheryl Haaijema


Volunteers Parking


TBA

Beautiful Overall Decorating 

Kathy Nicli + volunteers




Publicity 



Mark & Vicki Snowsell




Thank you to those convenors returning this year and a special thank you to those

new convenors that have chosen to join our team.
HOLLY FAIR CONTINUED…

HELP NEEDED:  We REALLY need the help this year!
· Set up of tables on Wednesday morning (Nov 16) 8:30 am - ?

· Taking down of tables at noon on November 19 after the event

· Taking down of remaining tables at noon on Sunday (20th), after our mini bazaar

Dates to remember:       
Donations for Holly Fair
    Drop off items for Holly Fair - at the church 

· Sunday, November 13 – before or after worship – leave in room just down from elevator across the hall  (no perishable items)

· Wednesday, November 16    1 - 3 pm

· Thursday, November 17        9 am to 12 pm    1 – 3 pm

· Friday, November 18             9 am to  – 7:00 pm  

 

NOTE to donors:

If items are not priced when donated (except for Attic Treasures), they will be priced at the discretion of the convenors.

 

· Mini Bazaar - Sunday Nov.20- in the gymnasium - after service 

(refreshments after church will be there as well)

Last chance to find unique gifts.. Yes, UNIQUE I say. 

You can go to a big box store anytime. This is your chance to shop local

and find something you will not find anywhere else. You can come for 

[image: image25.png]


coffee & a treat, shop, have a chat,  it’s up to you!
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Help us make this year’s event a great success......

Holly Fair Leadership Team

Sherry Johnstone, Lois Whiteman, Lois Smith and Kim Hughson
For information or questions: Sherry Johnstone

Ph# 519-633-5606     Email: johnstone.sherry@sympatico.ca
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                             ADVENT 1 CELEBRATION!
                               Sunday, November 27
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AS YOU ENTER THE SANCTUARY

you will be offered an ornament to hang on the Christmas tree 
in the chancel.  If the chancel stairs are a concern, there will be 
someone there to hang it for you. 
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MUSIC FILLED WORSHIP

Soloists, the Senior Choir and a Girls’ Group [image: image30.jpg]


will present Christmas music as the congregation joins in the 
singing of traditional Christmas carols.
FELLOWSHIP & FOOD WILL FOLLOW DOWNSTAIRS

A catered meal – roast beef on a bun, salads, drinks and desserts await us in the assembly hall. The lift will be in operation and tables will be set up on the mezzanine level for those wanting to avoid the stairs in the assembly hall.  

 

A freewill offering basket will be out for your contribution to the meal.  
Please contribute what you can.
(Cost: $10.00 per adult, $5.00 per child 6 –12 years old.  FREE for children 5 yrs. and under.  If possible, a family of four with 2 children 6-12 yrs. would contribute $30.00)

SPECIAL THANKS TO THE CD & MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEES
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Reel Christianity:
Movies scene through the eyes of faith

7-9:30 pm in the Fellowship Room with Roger

BYO snacks and drinks

1. Monday, Nov.28…..Les Miserables 

2. Monday, Dec. 5  …..It’s a Wonderful Life 

To sign up contact Roger: 519-631-7570
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ELGIN/ ST. THOMAS CHRISTMAS SHOPPE

The Christmas Shoppe will be located in the Gym of First Church from Dec 5-9.
The Shoppe is open to the public:  Monday 10am-2:30pm & 7-9pm; Tuesday 10am to 2:30pm; Thursday 10am-2:30pm & 7-9pm & Friday 10am to noon (please note they are closed Wednesday).  
Donations may be brought in Friday, December 2 and Saturday, December 3 from 10am to 1pm.  If you would like to make a monetary donation please sent it to Sandra Taylor, 24 Caldwell Street, St. Thomas, ON N5R 5J2.  
For more information call Jim Howie (519-782-3273) or Judy Thorner (519-633-4762)
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 Sunday, December 18 - Advent 4
Last year we decided to move the children’s Bethlehem Pageant from Christmas Eve to Sunday morning worship and it worked very well!
WHY did we do this??
Come Christmas Eve, many of our families have gone out of town, and some can’t join us because of family traditions at home.
So…We want to give these families a chance to participate and we also want the adults who perhaps have never seen the pageant, to experience it in morning worship.

Following worship we will gather downstairs for coffee, cold drinks and “Happy Birthday Jesus” cake.  We hope everyone can join us!



Our New Canadian Family

Hamad/Kiwan Family Update 
Amer, Rahma and family are continuing to successfully adapt to their new community.   With winter around the corner, Amer has left his employ with Beamish Landscaping.  He is very appreciative of the opportunity for work provided by Bill, as we all are. Thanks Bill!!  
Amer and Rahma have enrolled in school to learn English.  They are very anxious to learn the English language as it will open up opportunities for employment.  They both were successful in acquiring their G1 driver’s license.  
Ahmad is adjusting well at a local child care facility, while his parents are at school.  He is now walking very adeptly and is already saying a few English words.  The two older boys, Shahin and Yousef, are enjoying school, making new friends and very quickly learning the English language.   
Rahma loves to cook.  During the summer she would walk around the lake at Pinafore and gather wild grape leaves.  She would then boil them, stuff them with rice and ground beef and would then share them with anyone who visited their home.  They recently prepared many, many jars of pickled eggplant; one on their favorite foods.  
The family is enjoying their first look at the fall colours and the boys are looking forward to the first snowfall.  
Submitted by Jacqueline Renaud

Committee Member


A BIG SHOUT OUT of thanks to our Hamad/Kiwan Family 
Sponsorship Committee for their work in integrating our new Canadian 
family into the St. Thomas community.  Their support of the family 
has been nothing short of spectacular.  The hope has always been for 
the family to be “independent”, (as in being in a place to pay it forward) 
when they reach the one year mark of their time in St.Thomas.   
Please keep the family: Amer, Rahma, Shahin, Yousef & Ahmad; and the Sponsorship Committee:  Esther Wendel-Caraher & Richard Routhier (co-chairs), Karen Auckland, Bill Beamish & Lois Beamish, Jen Ewans, Carolyn Johnson, Rosemarie Johnson-Clarke, Don & Jacqueline Renaud, Richard Routhier and Tara Sopoco in your thoughts and prayers and consider being open to respond to the “needs” that may get identified by the Committee in the future.  
THE MISSION & SERVICE FUND of our United 
Church goes to work here in Canada and elsewhere in the 
world, carrying forward God’s work on many fronts.  
You are united in spirit with other United Church people 
in your caring for the disadvantaged by providing the basic 
necessities of health and food. Your gift also supports 
chaplaincy activities, evangelism, education programs, 
and leadership training.  It goes to work  where the needs are  

greatest.  It demonstrates your commitment to loving and 
serving others,  seeking justice, and celebrating Christ’s presence in the world.  

The GIFTS WITH VISION 2016 catalogues are available to you on the bulletin board by the coat hooks on the sanctuary level. These suggested gifts that help people in our country and in the world make an awesome gift for loved ones at Christmas. 

FROM OUR CHURCH LIBRARY

Rosemary Underhill has very kindly donated the following books to our library.
1. My Stroke of Insight – a brain scientist’s personal journey.  Jill Bolte Taylor, a Harvard- trained brain scientist, experienced a massive stroke on the left side of her brain.  She learned that by “stepping to the right” of our left brain we can uncover feelings of well-being that can be sidelined by “brain chatter”.  This book is about the wonder of being human!
2. The Seat of the Soul by Gary Zukav.  He shows how influencing the activities of life with reverence, compassion and trust makes them come alive with meaning & purpose.  “Filled with wisdom, and written in a beautifully simple, almost poetic style, this book is to be savoured”.

3. No god but God – the origins & evolution of Islam.  Reza Aslan examines Islam:  its rituals & traditions & explores the complex history of the fastest growing religion in the world.

These 3 books are on display in our library, ready to be signed out.

Submitted by Edith Nimmo
FROM THE PROPERTY COMMITTEE
    A big thank you to all who have helped with the maintenance of our church. 
A special thanks to Lori and Dave for their input in this area.

    This past year we have repaired the leak in the bell tower at approx. $37000. 

    For the future, we have to consider the maintenance of our windows, which need to be serviced and possibly replaced with more energy efficient ones. The roof is an ongoing problem with leaks occurring that have to be repaired.

    We need to address the lighting in the church. The replacement of the light bulbs in the existing fixtures is too costly. New regulations require scaffolding to be erected with an engineer present. This scaffolding is necessary because of the height of the fixtures.  Perhaps a better solution would be to add additional hanging lights from the side arch ways. We will visit a church in Toronto, which is identical to ours and see what they have done. Never the less, this will be a fairly costly project for the new year.  We have to remember this is an old church and repairs are inevitable.

    I thank everyone again, for their generous contribution of time and money to keep our church in good condition.   Remember if you sow abundantly, you will reap abundantly.

Submitted by John Surmacz, Property Committee Chairperson

FROM THE FINANCE COMMITTEE 

The Finance Committee extends our sincere thanks and 
congratulations to everyone for their continued support in both 
general givings and the fall appeal.  Well done!  
The Fall Appeal brought in over $5,000.

*Our current financial situation (as at October 15, 2016) is a net loss of $30,132

*Our monthly expenses (approximately) are $27,129

*For the remainder of the year (October 15-31, November and December) we require   

  $97,955 to pay down our deficit and cover expenses.

*We know we will receive approximately $20,000 from the PAR givings and the 
  Holly Fair.

$97,955 - $20,000 = $77,955 (needed to break even at year end)

With your continued support and generosity we will achieve our goal and meet our expenses for 2016!
YEAR END GIVING

Deadline for the 2016 tax year is

Monday, January 9th,  2017
Offering envelopes will be available for pick up during the months
of November & December in the Library.  Please pick yours up!  
Note:  All envelope boxes are set out in alphabetical order.

If a friend or neighbor is unable to pick up their envelopes, please be so kind as to drop them off for them.  It would be a great help.

WAYS TO GIVE:

*OFFERING ENVELOPES:  If you currently do not use envelopes, and would like to start, please contact Lori in the Church Office (519-631-7570) and you will be assigned a set.  
*PAR (Pre-Authorized Remittance) Once a month (on or around the 20th) automatic withdrawals directly from your bank account. 
*ONLINE PAYPAL CONTRIBUTIONS from your bank account or credit card can be made at any time.  There is a Paypal link on our website: http://firstunitedchurch.weebly.com/ways-to-donate.html 
*POST DATED CHEQUES can be left with Lori in the Church Office and she will make sure they get put in the collection when specified.

If you have any questions, please call Lori!

Thank you!

NEW MEMBERS

We welcome to the First Church Family… 
Ken & Penny Jones (by transfer)
Dak Johnstone, Dane Johnstone, Clare Beamish and Colin Scott through Confirmation.

BAPTISMS / SERVICE OF THANKSGIVING
Henry Joseph MacMenamin, son of Rob & Carlene (Thomas) – May 8
Taylor Anne Congdon, daughter of Darren & Caroline (Lee) – July 10
WEDDINGS
David Vincent Patrick Elford & Laurie Marie Price – April 22
Andrew James Csire & Karle Jordan Dowell – April 23

Constantine Manuel & Kelly Ruth Wipperman – May 18

Steven William Barber & Lindsay Elizabeth Disbrowe – May 21

Allan Howard Swick & Kathy Marie Frederick – May 29

David William Clark Eaton & Eva Suzanne Gooding – June 25

Brian Gregory Alden & Julie Alicia Dowler – July 9

Chad Ray Frederick Nevill & Amanda Darlene Sinclair – July 23

Matthew Gordon Thomas Hughson & Miranda Dee Ross – August 6

Cameron Fraser Arnott & Kathryn Leigh Wadley – August 6
Andrew Robert Donald Pearson & Kelsey Naleen Gaudreault – August 27

Daniel Paul Keller & Skye Alexandra Porter-Newlove – September 2

Scott Alexander Cowieson & Jennifer Maria Sartor – September 10

Sandrea Fabian Smith & Jenna Leeann Nichols – September 16

Zachary Michael Francis Yeo & Whitney Shirlene Liley – September 23

David Gordon Tippett & Marisa Ann Surmacz – September 24

Skyler John Powers & Michelle Lynn Addley – October 1
Thomas Edward Doan & Sheila Eileen Somerville – October 1

Kyle Kenneth William Laidlaw & Jordynn Hope Marjorie Johnston – October 15

Michael David Elford & Amanda Catherine Quipp – October 22
IN MEMORY

We remember the families of…

   Tyler James Scott White – February 12 

John Kelso Porter – March 13

   Rob Lawrence – April 16



Helen Olivia Monteith – May 5

   Lloyd Douglas Auckland – May 16


Wanda Marie McKee – May 18

   Pearl Lang – June 12




Kevin Chute – April 18

   Robert James Glover – June 14


Gloria Ann Johnstone – June 29

   Kenneth Robert Verrell – June 29


James L. Squires – July 13

   Donald Edward Budden – July 19


Mildred Elaine Moon – July 24

   Edward Dubyk – August 24



James Ernest Rice – August 23

   Paula Polland-Johnston – September 21

John Vandy Norton – September 25


   Mary (Lyle) Beattie – October 10


Ruth (Axson) Hillman – October 12

   My first Christmas in Heaven
   I see the countless Christmas trees around the world below
   With tiny lights like Heaven's stars, reflecting on the snow.
   The sight is so spectacular, please wipe away the tear
   For I am spending Christmas with Jesus Christ this year.
   I hear the many Christmas songs that people hold so dear
   But the sounds of music can't compare with the Christmas choir up here.
   I have no words to tell you, the joy their voices bring,
   For it is beyond description to hear the angels sing.
   I know how much you miss me, I see the pain inside your heart.
   But I am not so far away, We really aren't apart.
   So be happy for me, dear ones, You know I hold you dear.
   And be glad I'm spending Christmas with Jesus Christ this year.
   I sent you each a special gift, from my heavenly home above,
   I sent you each a memory of my undying love.
   After all love is a gift more precious than pure gold.
   It was always most important in the stories Jesus told.
   Please love and keep each other, as my Father said to do.
   For I can't count the blessing or love he has for each of you.
   So have a Merry Christmas and wipe away that tear.
   Remember, I am spending Christmas with Jesus Christ this year.        Author Unknown
Sun., Nov. 27 *ADVENT 1 CELEBRATION – Worship will include trimming the


Christmas tree, a carol sing & more.  Following worship everyone is invited to a 


catered lunch downstairs (Freewill offering). (pg 15)  


*Pageant costumes available from now to Christmas Eve. (pg 16)

















A Pastoral Letter from Roger shared with the Congregation on Sunday, Sept. 11/16:


 


                    To my brothers and sisters in Christ, at First United Church


I am continuing to run


I am still sharing the faith


But the time of my retirement is at hand.


 


There comes a time to pass the torch to the next generation. And often the toughest part of a race is in the passing zone.  Moses, after 40 years leading God’s people, would not experience the “promised land” but was asked to pass the torch of leadership to the “next one”, Joshua. And God continued to be with the people.


 


Next Summer will mark 40 years for me as a pastor in the United Church of Canada. 


I believe that God is calling me to the next stage of ministry…”retirement”. I am requesting a change in pastoral relations in order to retire on July 31st, 2017.


 


By letting you know my decision at this time, I believe it will give First Church ample lead time to call a minister(s) to lead First on the next leg of their faith journey. The process of spiritually discerning who we are and where God is calling us as a faith community, has already begun. I trust that knowing my decision will free the leadership team that will be appointed by the Official Board to continue this process of discernment to discover what the next stage of First’s ministry will look like and who best to provide the leadership needed to realize that ministry. I pray that this final church year with you will be one of growth in the Body and the Spirit, as the torch is set to be passed on.


 


Your fellow servant,


Roger Landell








FROM THE CHURCH OFFICE


Here at First we are trying to do our part to cut down on our paper usage AND save money in postage fees!  We are attempting to start sending out all of our mailings electronically!  If you would like to receive mailings electronically, please send an email to � HYPERLINK "mailto:firstunited@bellnet.ca" �firstunited@bellnet.ca�  to let me know and you’ll be added to the list!  It's that easy!  I have collected over 125 email addresses so far!





Also, if your family information (address, phone number, email) has changed, please send me a message to let me know so I can keep our records up to date!   


If you haven’t already given me your information (including birthdays and anniversaries) please consider doing so!





I look forward to hearing from you!


Lori











�






SCRAP’N FOR FIRST


Saturday, November 5th 


from 9 am – 4 pm in the Assembly Hall.  


$20.00/person   Door prizes! 


Join us for entire day or part of the day. Open to scrappers or card makers.  


PLEASE BRING: Lunch, Snacks & Beverages  (frig space available)  


Items for the swap table – paper/supplies you no longer want, 


ideas, enthusiasm and memories.  


Vendors may be in attendance/unknown at this time.


To Register: Sherry Johnstone 519-633-5606


Or email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:johnstone.sherry@sympatico.ca" �johnstone.sherry@sympatico.ca�








�





Holly Fair Café 


Snack and a beverage for a toonie!


Serving 9am to noon





�





�











Pageant Costumes for Advent 4 (December 18)


will be available for you to take home


starting Sunday, November 27.


You will find them on the stage in the assembly hall.




















“A Time To Remember”


A community memorial service sponsored by the VON


for those grieving the death of a loved one 























Tuesday, November 29  - 7pm at Knox Presbyterian Church 


Refreshments and Social to follow.


For more information please contact Becky at VON 519-637-6408








12th Annual Hat and Mitt Run


Our community has supported this event each and every year and we are very grateful. The event attracts runners of all ages and abilities and includes a 5 km and 10 km guided walk or run through historic St. Thomas. We encourage everyone to come and join us. This event is fun for the entire family! Please join us for a nice leisurely run or walk, a visit and, our course, treats afterwards!





Date:		Saturday, December 3 at 8 am


Where:	First United Church


Entry Fee:	Hat & Mitts for Christmas Care


For more info call or email Carolyn Johnson 519-318-3386 � HYPERLINK "mailto:johnsongirltris@bell.net" �johnsongirltris@bell.net�  or Laurie Locke 519-639-6926  � HYPERLINK "mailto:laurielocke@rogers.com" �laurielocke@rogers.com�








CHRISTMAS VISITATION – Sunday, December 11


There are wonderful members of this church who are unable to come out to worship.  Our hope is to have each one of them receive a Christmas plant and a visit from First Church.  We want them to know they are not forgotten.


Would you consider delivering a plant to one of these members?  Simply come up to the tables in front of the pulpit after worship, and you will be given a plant, a name and an address.


The visits are to bring happiness, Christmas joy and greetings from First Church.  They do not have to be long … just cheery!


Our hope is that enough people come forward 


so that each visitor only has one plant to deliver.                      


 


The Membership Committee





ADVENT & CHRISTMAS SERVICES AT FIRST CHURCH





Sunday, November 27:  Advent 1 – HOPE


Tree Trimming / Carol Singing, Worship followed by a catered lunch.





Sunday, December 4:  ADVENT 2 – PEACE


Secret Santa Bags are returned & Food Drive for Christmas Care





Sunday, December 11:  ADVENT 3 – JOY


Visitation Sunday





Sunday, December 18:  ADVENT 4 – LOVE


Worship will include Bethlehem Pageant





Saturday, December 24:  Christmas Eve


Candlelight Communion Service at 9:00pm





Sunday, December 25:  Christmas Day


A kid friendly, family worship service at 10:30am 


(informal dress, pajamas ok)

















FIRST WITH THE NEWS


To make a submission, please email Lori in the church Office at � HYPERLINK "mailto:firstunited@bellnet.ca" �firstunited@bellnet.ca�.


The next Newsletter Deadline is in March 2017.











